GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

1/22/08

Minutes of Meeting

I. Logistics

Sally reported that Coffee Underground has agreed to let us hold our monthly Club meetings there on a regular basis. 

II. Women on Wheels

Tim reported that Jean McKnight will not be able to attend the BOD meetings due to conflicts in schedule. Discussion on how to accommodate her, but no resolution.  We will try to conference her in to the next meeting Feb. 22 at 6:00 PM.

III. Website

Discussion on content of website and content of Yahoo. It was proposed that the website should contain all cue sheets, a ride calendar, details of the Spring Series, and DSMT information. The Yahoo Group will be used to post un-planned, ad hoc rides, spur of the moment or time critical events. Jay explained to the group the MapMyRide tool and how we could use it to generate cue sheets. No agreement reached and further discussion was tabled until Breeze (web designer) was contacted for the process of maintaining member information and password protecting it.

Discussion on posting of members list on Yahoo Groups. No agreement so a committee (Bill, Jay, James) was formed to investigate and get back to us at the next meeting. 

IV. Mountain Biking

Steve made some suggestions to fill the need for training and target the younger biking community. Emphasis the safety aspects of not having to ride on the road.  Need to better utilize our Paris State Park connection.  A committee (Rick, Jimmy, Steve) was formed to investigate further and report back to the group.

V. Advocacy

James suggested we become an Upstate Forever permanent member. Jay suggested we should have a benefit ride to raise money for the Swamp Rabbit trail.  The date of Labor Day weekend was suggested and we need to run it by Barry to get his buy-in.  A committee (Barry, Ty Houck, James) was formed to investigate and get back to the group. 
VI. Spinners Branding 

Steve suggested the need to put together a Skill Clinic once per quarter. This would improve our value as a club to new members and strengthen the brand. A small fee could be charged as well.  A committee (Steve, Bill) will flesh out the idea and course content and report back to the group.  Jay suggested Spinners involvement with the Reedy River Run, and agreed to take the lead on having our presence there.  Jay says we will get a space for our Tent and they will distribute a flyer for us in the sign up package for the runners.  Jay requested $300 to put together a nice color flyer. The proposal was passed and the money approved. Jay will work with James on the race pack flyers.

VII. Tours and Rides

Tabled to Feb. 05,2008  meeting.

VIII. Membership

Jay reported a meeting has been set up at the Greenville Library for all the new members to introduce them to the volunteer opportunities that they may be interested in.  

Jay asked the group if they had any staffing needs for future events. The Spring Series was mentioned and a need for 6-12 people.

IX. Newsletter

Tabled to the Feb. 05,2008 meeting.

X. Miscellaneous

Time Trials - Bo reported that the events will occur every 3rd Thursday of the month at the Donaldson center, on a 10 mi course. He will work with Kimberly and the Bi-Lo team for assistance. These will be non-sanctioned events and open to the general public.

Insurance - Bo recommended a liability insurance package with the League of American Bicyclists. Great package but it does have a limitation that does not allow us to charge entry fees.  This puts the DSMT ride status in question as to coverage. He will check back with the company to further clarify that position.

XI. Next Meeting

Feb. 05,2008 agenda topics carried forward include

Newsletter

Tours and Rides 

National Bike Summit in March

Special events for 2008- “Tour Tuesdays”, Bike Swap,

By-Laws





